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June 1, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a proviso response required by Ordinance 18409, Section 132, Proviso P1. This report will share the progress made on the South Sammamish Segments A and B of the East Lake Sammamish Trail (ELST).

Specifically, the report will:

· Describe the progress on budgeted work on South Sammamish Segments A and B of the ELST;
· Share the status of coordination with the City of Sammamish; and
· Provide the status of money spent, quarterly and cumulatively during the 2017-2018 biennium, on work completed on the South Sammamish Segments A and B of the ELST, through Quarter 1 of 2017.

Progress on budgeted work on the South Sammamish Segments A and B of the ELST includes:

· Construction of South Sammamish Segment A trail footprint is in process;
· Planning and design of the South Sammamish Segment B trail continues and permit application has been completed;
· Public outreach and coordination with the City of Sammamish continues for both segments, including project newsletters and mailings; and
· Money spent on work completed for South Sammamish Segment A in Q1 2017 is $1,591,243 and money spent on work completed for South Sammamish Segment B in Q1 2017 is $242,925.



The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship and public engagement by reporting the progress of budgeted work done on specific segments of the ELST, including the status of how this money has been spent, and by providing details on the coordination with the City of Sammamish during this work.
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of reducing Greenhouse Gas Emissions by sharing the status of work accomplished on the Regional Trails System which provides alternative public transportation options.

It is estimated that the report required 10 staff hours to produce, costing $500. The estimated printing cost for this report is minimal.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Kevin Brown, Division Director 
of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4525.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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